Public Hearing
Monday, June 1, 2020

These minutes were recorded by Angela Rizzitano, Secretary. Also present were Matt Sawyet Jr., Town
Administrator, T.J. Eldridge, Public Works Director, Brewster Vittum, Transfer Station Supervisor.
The meeting was held in the Bub Avery Gymnasium at Town Hall.

Chairman M. Eldridge opened the Public Hearing at 5:02 PM to discuss the Transfer Station fee
schedule.

Discussion:

T.J. Eldridge, Public Works Director, and Brewster Vittum, Transfer Station Supervisor, discussed
increasing the Transfer Station fees due to higher costs to dispose of trash. They advised that they
have spoken to other Transfer Stations to compare pticing and the increases will still be lower than
most of the surrounding Towns. Most increases will be for construction debris ot large household
items. They also advised 2 proposed increase to dump stickers from §10.00 for 2 yeats to $20.00 for
2 yeats starting in January 2021. Dallas Emery thinks the dump stickers should be free to tax payets.
T.J. advised that stickers programs are essential to ensure that out of towners aren’t dumping too
much while visiting the Town of Ossipee. Discussion ensued.

Chairman M. Eldridge made a motion to accept the new Transfer Station fees. Smith seconded. A
unanimous vote was taken.

Adjournment:
Being no further input, Simpson made a motion to adjourn. M. Eldridge seconded.

Adjourned at 5:15 PM.
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